

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss

Staff Report

Report Title: Ice Allocation Policy

Date: Aug. 7, 2024 Report Number: CS-2024-08-31

Department: Community Services File Number: C11 CS 24

Prepared By: Mike Fair, Director of Community Services

Attachments: Ice Allocation Policy

Recommendation:

THAT the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives Report CS-2024-08-31 prepared by Mike Fair, Director of Community Services;

AND FURTHER that a by-law be brought forward to adopt the Ice Allocation Policy as presented.

Background:

Staff have been working on an Ice Allocation Policy. The intent of this policy is that the Township of Huron Kinloss will maximize usage of ice time in a fair and equitable manner that is justifiable to the user groups and residents and citizens.

Discussion/Analysis/Overview:

The draft policy was circulated to Council in June 2024 and has circulated to all current ice rental groups. Staff hosted a zoom meeting on July 9th, 2024, looking for any feed back or comments regarding the ice allocation policy. There was no negative feed back regarding the ice allocation policy, and Staff recommend adopting the policy as presented.

Financial Impacts:

There are no financial impacts.

Performance Measurement:

Staff engaged fifteen different ice rental groups.

Strategic Area:

☑Embrace a thriving rural lifestyle	☐ Enhance Municipal Service Delivery
	☐ Ensure Financial Stability

Strategic Goal: Encourage strong communication and community engagement

Respectfully Submitted By:

Mike Fair, Director of Community Services

Report Approved By:

Jodi MacArthur, Chief Administrative Officer